LAKE JOURNAL BULLETIN TWO INLETS LAKE ASSOCIATION QUARTERLY NEWSLETTER

WINTER 2015 VOLUME 1 EDITION1

PRESIDENTS REPORT

Welcome to our new Two Inlets Lake Association newsletter, "Lake Journal Bulletin." In an attempt to provide better communications, we will try a quarterly (more or less) publication and see how it goes. Let us know what you think.

The law regarding AIS (aquatic invasive species) decals, that were to be placed on boat trailers, has been shelved as unworkable, unenforceable and totally stupid. This law had yet to be repealed by writing another law that has not been signed by the Governor, but it is not expected to be a issue.

Also in state government news a proposed 50 foot "buffer zone" on lakes, rivers and streams is being considered. This zone would be on each side of streams. It is unknown how this proposal will affect those of us on the lake but given how poorly laws have been written lately, you have been forewarned.

It has been a pretty good ice fishing season so far, especially for crappie.

The "Little Free Library" box has been built and will be installed in April or when the ground thaws. The location of the box will be at the corner of Two Inlets Drive and Swamp Road. The township has approved it being in the right-of-way at this location. It will be incumbent on all of us to ensure the material (books) are "appropriate" without going so far as to censure. Hopefully, you will have books to donate to keep the library stocked.

Stay warm, stay safe. Glen Wolters, President

UPCOMING EVENTS

The next social will be March 15, 2015 at the Family Inn (Vacationer). A good time to see some returning "snowbirds" and greet old friends. Watch for the time on our website: twoinletslake.org, our Facebook page and your email.

Fish houses may not be left on the lake overnight as of March 16, 2015. Those that have fish houses on the lake, please pick up your litter and even trash left by others.

Spring Turkey Hunting Season - 04/15/15 to 05/28/15 (Minnesota DNR)

Fishing Season Opening - May 9, 2015 (Minnesota DNR for details)

The annual Lake Association meeting is scheduled for June 28, 2015. The time and place to be determined. Watch the website, Facebook and your email. A number of positions are up for vote, including the President who is "term limited." Remember, if you are not there you might be elected to an office and not able to decline! Your participation is needed.

LAKE REFLECTIONS

Even if you are on the right track, you'll get run over if you just sit there. Will Rogers.

Love makes the world go round...Whiskey makes it go twice as fast. C. Mackenzie

I used to date a hoarder, and she broke up with me. That stings extra hard - I'm like the one thing she can get rid of. Sam Morril

WHY WASTE PAPER? A teacher asked a student where his homework was? He replied, "It's still in my pencil." Larry Timmons

Never try to tell everything you know. It may take too short a time. N. Ford

If properly stored, a bag of lettuce will stay fresh in your fridge for at least 5 and as many as 8 minutes (sometimes I don't even make it home). Bryan Donaldson

DISCLAIMER: The information contained herein is not advice and should not be considered as such. The newsletter may not be entirely accurate or complete. The Two Inlets Lake Association does not accept liability for the information. Contact: Doug Lennier, Association Secretary, 32297 Co. Hwy 50, Park Rapids, MN 56470 or email: twoinletsla56470@outlook.com with comments.